
SPELLBROOK CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL 

LEARN TOGETHER - ENJOY TOGETHER - SUCCEED TOGETHER 

NEWSLETTER – 14th October 2022 

VALUE: GENEROSITY 
Focus: Caring for Creation 

“God Loves a cheerful giver” 2 Corinthians 9:7 
  

 

 

  
Stanstead Airport Visit 

 

 
FROM THE HEADTEACHER 

Hi, just a couple of reminders: 
Please could parents avoid coming to school too early (unless for breakfast club). It is our aim to start drop-off 
at 8:40 each morning. We often start at 8:35 to prevent the cars from backing up into the road, but even then 
there are mornings that backing up has already occurred. If we start any earlier, the teachers will not have had 
time to prepare and be ready to receive the children. Please could we also ask that parents do not take their 
child into the playground but allow them to walk round to their class.  If your child is struggling, we are happy 
to discuss this with you and if required we could walk them round.  The exception is Ruby class and Nursery 
and Reception parents should feel free to park up and walk their children to Ruby Class if this works best.  

At the end of the day, please avoid parking against the fence and use the 
bays and playground instead.  If you have an appointment after school, 
please park up in the bays so that the gates can be locked. 
 
Stanstead Airport Visit: Sapphire class 
enjoyed a fantastic day out on Thursday at 
Stanstead Airport. They are currently 
learning about transport and this visit was 
a great way to extend their knowledge of 
air transport. They had an extremely busy 
day, immersed in a range of activities, 

giving them a chance to find out more about flight and a great deal about what 
happens at an airport. They found out about the history of flight and they 
learned about many of the different jobs that people have at the airport, with 
the opportunity to dress up in different uniforms. They sat on aircraft seats 
and some of them enjoyed broadcasting over the tannoy, giving out messages 
such as reminding all passengers to keep their seatbelts on. They used the 
metal detector wand to search their teachers and found that mobile phones 



and watches set the device beeping.  They had to pack parcels into a trolley, which was rather challenging.  They 
had STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths) activities and experiments to try relating to flight 
including floating a ping pong ball on a jet of air and seeing how far they could throw a paper airplane and were 
challenged to build an airport tower.  They learned about the emergency services, saw the fire engines and loved 
trying to knock cones over with the water jet. The day would not have been complete had they not seen 
aeroplanes, landing and taking off.  They were delighted when one pilot flashed the aeroplane lights at them and 
waved at them from the cockpit.  
 
The teachers and children all reported that it was a super day and some children who have not yet had the 
opportunity to go on an aeroplane are now very eager to do so, so there may some nagging occurring regarding 
how they spend their next summer holiday. 
  
Meanwhile, our youngest children, Ruby Class, are enjoying using computers. 
They have responded to the story of Noah and the Ark by creating some lovely 
computer art work.  They have chosen the colours and carefully followed the 
lines to produce beautiful rainbows.  They know that rainbows help us to 
remember the promise that God made to the world after the flood had ended.  
 
This week has been mental health week.  Today we have launched an art 
competition that will take place in school. It is to produce artwork that will be published in The Primary School 

Yellow Book.  The yellow book is a creative, 
wellbeing resource published by 
rethinkyourmind. The book hopes to support, 
inspire and signpost. It includes pages of 
inspiring and uplifting creativity selected by 
assessors. We are part of the first primary 
school Yellow Book. The book will be produced 
next year and 10 pictures from our school will 
be chosen. 
The Primary School Yellow Book | Rethink Your 
Mind 

Well done to the Eco team for spending some of their lunch 
playtime picking up litter. Today they cleared up items that had 
blown into the woodland area.  
 
Have a lovely weekend, 
 
Jeremy Fisher 

  

 
 
 
 

https://rethinkyourmind.co.uk/news/the-primary-school-yellow-book/
https://rethinkyourmind.co.uk/news/the-primary-school-yellow-book/


MESSAGE FROM GREAT ST MARY’S CHURCH 

Father Simon writes: 

You’ve got to hand it to the people of Ukraine: even though they 

apparently started from a weaker position against Russian, and despite the 

brutal bombing of their main cities this past week, they are persistent.  

They show no sign of needing or wanting a peace deal.  They simply want 

their country back and their freedom restored. 

 

Francis Drake, that great English sailor and explorer of the 16th century, 

once wrote, 'There must be a beginning of any great matter, but the 

continuing unto the end until it be thoroughly finished yields the true 

glory’. 

 

So what do you wish to see through to the end?  If 

your home is anything like ours, there are plenty of 

objects around - be they around the house, in a 

garage or in a loft - that were once bought with the 

intention of being used.  But time disappeared and 

the initial excitement over them waned, and now 

they’re gathering dust, being kept in case one day - 

just one, sunny day - they may be of use and interest. 

 

Perhaps you’ve got an exercise bike in a spare 

bedroom which is doing nothing more at the moment than being a glorified clotheshorse.  Perhaps 

you’ve got a piano with its lid down or a box of books which has never been read.  What about that 

box of paints in the loft or that bag of knitting, half started but whose 

intended recipient is now way too tall to ever wear that sweater?  And 

some people have done this - particularly following the pandemic - 

with their churchgoing or with their daily prayers.  All great intentions 

which have never got off the ground or which have petered out. 

 

Whatever it is, persistence - and a dose of alacrity - is what’s needed.  

I know that’s easier said than done, but the rewards are often heavenly. 

 

Have a productive weekend, 

 

Fr Simon 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



BIRTHDAYS THIS WEEK  
 

  

Sapphire                 Emerald 

                    Issy                             Georgia 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

Ruby 
 Eliza for being her best in all areas. 

Sapphire 
 Donnie for working extremely hard in English 

lessons. 

 Kaiya for always listening and contributing well 
in lessons. 

 Emerald 
 Millie for always working hard and for becoming 

more confident about putting her hand up. 
 Lorcan for great improvement in his concentration 

and focus this week. 
 

Diamond 
 Daniel for superb English writing. 

 Jim for trying hard in all his work. 

 

 

ATTENDANCE THIS WEEK  NOTICES 

Whole School  
 Attendance – 95.23% 

 
Whole School Target Set – 

96% 
 
 
Please contact school on the 
first day of any absence.  This 
can be done by calling 01279 
723 204, Option 1 and then 
leaving a message on the 
absence line.   
 
If you are going to be late, 
please also advise the school 
office to ensure a meal is 
ordered in time. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  Year 2 Scooter Training is on Tuesday 18th 

October.  Children should bring in their scooter 

with a helmet on the day.  If your child doesn’t have 

a scooter or helmet, please let Mrs Smith know. 

 

 Secondary School Admissions – this is a reminder 

to parents of Year 6 children that the deadline to 

apply for a secondary school place is Monday 31st 

October. 

 

 New Winter/Spring Menu – Please see the new 

menu below, effective from Monday 31st October.   

 

 We have booked the children (Reception –Year 6) 

to see Jack & the Beanstalk Pantomime at South 

Mill Arts on Thursday 8th December.  Children 

will be travelling to South Mill Arts by coach and 

will need to be picked up by parents at 3.30 pm.  

Please refer to the letter sent out for more details. 

 
 Christmas Crackers - We are kindly asking for 

donations of Christmas Crackers for the children's 

Christmas lunch on Thursday 15th 

December please. All donations can be handed 

into the school office.  Many thanks to the parents 

who have made donations. 

 

 

 
 



NEXT WEEK’S MENU  DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

Day Menu 

Monday  Pork Sausages with Gravy (Red) 

 Roasted Vegetable Lasagne (V) 

(Green)  

 Cheese Roll (Yellow) 

Tuesday  Organic Beef Bolognaise (Red) 

 Tomato & Cheese Tart (V) (Green) 

 Ham Roll (Yellow) 

Wednesday  Roast Chicken (Red) 

 Veggie ‘Meat-Free Balls’ (Ve) 

(Green)  

 Cheese Roll (Yellow) 

Thursday  Beef Burger in a Bun (Red) 

 Mild Mexican Fajita (Ve) (Green) 

 Ham Roll (Yellow) 

Friday  Fish Fillet Fingers (Red) 

 Cheese & Tomato Pizza (V) 

(Green) 

 Cheese Roll (Yellow) 
 

  

Date Event 

18/02/22 Year 2 Scooter Training 

24/10/22 – 
28/10/22 

Half Term 

07/11/22 Nasal Flu Vaccination 

02/12/22 Occasional Day 

08/12/22 Pantomime 

14/12/22 Emerald Class Last Swimming Lesson 

15/12/22 Christmas Dinner 

21/12/22 Last Day of Term 

05/01/23 Inset 3 

06/01/23 Inset 4 

09/01/23 First Day Back 

13/02/23 – 
17/02/23 

Half Term 

20/02/23 Inset 5 

21/02/23 First Day Back 

31/03/23 Last Day of Term 

17/04/23 First Day Back 

29/05/23 – 
02/06/23 

Half Term 

21/07/23 Last Day of Term 
 

Contact: admin@spellbrook.herts.sch.uk  

Website: www.spellbrook.herts.sch.uk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

mailto:admin@spellbrook.herts.sch.uk
http://www.spellbrook.herts.sch.uk/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

With the winter weather soon upon us, some people may 
struggle with cost of heating and keeping warm.  

Sawbridgeworth library is offering a warm space on Mondays 
and Wednesdays from 10.30-12pm. 

If you know someone who may want to use this facility, please 
let them know about this great service. Hot drinks, books, 
magazines and more will be available, as well as someone to 
chat to.  

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


